

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING, HELD AT BUDOCK VILLAGE HALL, ON MONDAY 28TH May 2012

PRESENT: Cllrs Bastin (Chairman), Fairbank, Gibson, Cotton, Mrs Perham, Hennell and Hart.

IN ATTENDANCE: Ms Willsher, Clerk and one member of the public.

1. TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies received.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

a) In Items on the Agenda

There were no interests declared.

b) Of gifts of a value of more than £25

There were no declarations of gifts of a value of more than £25.

3. TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES OF THE COMMUNITY

Budock Village Hall

The Committee had a successful year. The usage of the hall had increased. The hall was more than breaking even. There had been fundraising and events held.

Budock Over 60's

Budock Over 60's were in their twenty sixth year and had fifty one members. There were monthly coach outings held between April and September. A belated Royal Wedding meal was held.

Budock Playing Field

The Treverva Male Voice Choir Concert held in support of the field was well attended.

It was agreed that the Clerk would confirm the details of groups in the Parish to ensure that the Council held up to date details.

4. TO DISCUSS PRIORITIES FROM THE COMMUNITY

Cllr Hart said that there were issues with cars parking along the main road through Budock. There was also a boat protruding from a drive with a high viz jacket on the front. There were a_lot of cars parked on the roads and they were also parked opposite junctions.

Cllrs Hennell and Mrs Perham entered the meeting at this point at 7.15pm.

Treverva Village Hall

The membership of the hall committee remained the same. The new carpet had been fitted. The hall was solvent. They had been unable to produce the newsletter due to unforeseen circumstances. The Community Trust was dormant.

There being	no further business	the meeting	closed at 7.20pm
Signed:		27 th	June 2012
	Chairman		